
  
 

 
 

43 Stewart Road 
Collingwood, Ontario 
Canada 
epcor.com 

December 16, 2020   

Sent by EMAIL, RESS e-filing 

Ms. Christine E. Long 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
27-2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Long: 

Re: EB-2020-0295: EPCOR Natural Gas Limited Partnership (EPCOR) – Southern Bruce 
January 1, 2021 QRAM - Industrial Gas Users Association (IGUA) Comments. 
 

This letter is being submitted in response to the comments received December 15, 2020 by legal counsel 

on behalf of IGUA, requesting confirmation of the following: 

 

We note inclusion by ENGLP of a rate schedule for Rate 16 as part of the current application. We would 

ask ENGLP, in its responding submissions, to; 

 

1) confirm that none of its requests in the instant application impact, in any way, Rate 16 customers; and 

 

2) indicate any changes in the Rate 16 rate schedule filed with this application compared to the existing 

Rate 16 rate schedule, and explain the basis for any such changes 

 

1) EPCOR confirms that none of the requests impact, in any way, Rate 16 customers.  The Rate 16 

tariff sheet was included for completeness in Appendix B -  Draft Rate Schedules under the expectation 

the tariff sheet from this application will supersede the existing active tariff sheet in entirety. 

 

2) EPCOR used the Decision and Order for the South Bruce 2021 IRM filing as the basis for the 

Appendix B - Draft Rate Schedules for all rate classes as those rates will also come into effect January 

1, 2021. The changes in rates and the basis for change can be found on the OEB website under the 

proceeding number EB-2020-0233. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Tim Hesselink 

Senior Manager, Regulatory Affairs 

EPCOR Natural Gas Limited Partnership  

(705) 445-1800 ext. 2247/ thesselink@epcor.com  




